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May 1, 2009

Dear Friends:

Although the economic situation continues to present us with historic challenges, I am very encouraged by the $5.2 million in new General Fund allocated to housing in the Mayor’s Proposed Budget. With continued support from the community, and my fellow Portland City Commissioners, I am confident that the adopted budget will maintain this level of funding. These funds will allow us to move forward on the three priorities I set at the beginning of the budget process:  

Provide a safety net of services, and protect housing and homeless programs from a potential $6.7 million cut.

With the proposed allocation of new General Fund dollars, augmented by federal stimulus funds, we can fully fund our safety net and add more capacity to our housing and homeless delivery system. This funding will support a continuum of housing strategies, from permanent supportive housing for people with disabilities who have been living on our streets, to educational programs that prepare families to become homeowners, to stepped-up enforcement of housing health and safety codes in blighted neighborhoods. It will pay for foreclosure prevention, school stabilization, and public safety.

Launch a new Portland Housing Bureau that is innovative, efficient, and accountable.
The proposed budget includes funding to carry out the planned integration of the City’s housing funding and functions into one streamlined Portland Housing Bureau, an organization with the capacity to meet our city’s growing housing needs. The budget also includes new funding for the City’s Economic Opportunity Initiative, an award-winning program that uses a broad range of strategies to assist very low-income Portland residents to increase their incomes through work. This program will be moving over to PDC as part of the bureau transition.  

Fund a Resource Access Center that will assist provide shelter, day access, job placement assistance, and other services to people experiencing homelessness.

The proposed budget includes $1 million of new on-going General Fund that will pay for RAC operations beginning as soon as 2010. In the next year, building the RAC will provide needed jobs to our community. The project is expected to generate $5.5 million dollars in local contracting opportunities for state-certified women- and minority-owned businesses. There will be 125 construction jobs at the site. The RAC will also contribute to Portland’s green profile. While the City Council has set a bar for LEED Gold rating, I have challenged the project team to achieve a LEED Platinum rating.

I want to thank each of you for your engagement during the development of the City’s budget. Portland is on its way to becoming a world-class city because of citizens like you, who care about your community and make your voice heard. 

A hearing on the Mayor’s proposed budget is scheduled for May 21st. Details are available on-line at http://www.portlandonline.com/omf/index.cfm?c=26061. I hope you will participate and express your support for fully funding the proposed budget.

Sincerely,
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Nick Fish

Commissioner

